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Center’s Second Annual Picnic Is Sunday
Director’s Message

You are now reading the final issue of the Center Bulletin for the 
1949-1950 season.

We have learned that time does not stand still, for it seems only a 
short while ago that we announced our plans for the year. Now let us look 
back in retrospect. We have tried in this issue to reacquaint you with 
some of the programs of the past year. It was impossible to publish all 
groups; nor could we take pictures of every activity. We have merely 
highlighted some of the major events.

To accomplish all of last year’s extensive program required the com­
bined efforts of everyone. The advice and guidance of our past presidents 
helped us immeasurably to reach our goals. The Center President, Harold 
Potter, was ever ready and always on hand to assist in the formulation 
and culmination of our entire Center program.

The Center’s executive committee has been ever alert to our changing 
program needs. Each committee chairman accepted and carried out his 
responsibilities graciously. All committees, regardless of their size, func­
tioned ably to provide a well-rounded season of activities.

We have welcomed the suggestions and criticisms and participation of 
our Center membership towards the fulfillment of a diversified program.

With a maximum registration of 100, we are now looking forward to 
our Day Camp season. We will need the help of many volunteers during 
the Camp season. Won’t you volunteer your services for at least one day 
during our six week period? Phone your name into our office and tell us 
on what day you would like to serve.

(Continued on Page 6)

Center Youth’s Banquet 
June 7 Honors Parents

All Members Invited To Frolic 
At North Windham Lakeside Camp

Center Youth’s annual banquet 
and installation will be held 
Wednesday night, June 7. The 
theme of this year’s affair is built 
around the parents of Center Youth.

The price for the dinner is only 
75c. The meal, a kosher one pre­
pared by members of the Center 
Women’s Club, under the chair­
manship of Mrs. Frank Laben, will 
be served in the Banquet Hall. The 
women will also be the waitresses. 
William Katz will give the invoca­
tion.

Guest speakers will be Frances 
Silver and Mrs. Joseph Lyons. They 
will speak on “What Center Youth 
Means To Me” from the teen-ager’s 
and parent’s points of view.

Officers to be installed are: Juli­
enne Lyons and Myron Barnstone, 
co-presidents; Joanne Silverman, 
vice president in charge of pro­
gram; Frances Silver, treasurer; 

Mai Loew, recording secretary; and 
Richard Gordon, corresponding sec­
retary. The officers will be installed 
by Harold J. Potter.

Other features will be the reading 
of the last will and testament and 
the announcement of Center Youth 
superlatives. A dance will follow the 
meeting’s closing.

Dorothy Ann Bernstein is chair­
man in charge. Norman Finberg is 
reservations chairman. His number 
is 2-3810.

Eleanor Kaplan and Sandra 
Mersky will sell tickets to the ban­
quet at Deering High School, while 
Nancy Mack and Muriel Tabach- 
nick will cover Portland High.

The teen-agers are making every 
effort to put on a superior affair for 
their parents. Parents should not 
miss this opportunity to make it a 
successful affair with their presence.

Frances Davis 
Is New Year’s 
Bulletin Head

At the Wednesday’s Center Board 
meeting President Harold Potter 
appointed Mrs. Maurice (Frances) 
Davis as chairman of the New 
Year’s Bulletin. This project is one 
of the most important undertakings

MRS. MAURICE DAVIS
of the Center’s activities. In mak­
ing the appointment Harold re­
marked “that the New Year’s Bulle­
tin is one of our chief sources of 
revenue and we should strive to 
maintain the same high standard 
set by our previous New Year’s 
Bulletins.

The Center president further 
stated, “the enthusiastic response 
which followed my announcement 
speaks well for the reputation that 
Frances merits in Center endeavors. 
She is not new to Center needs and 
Center projects. As one of its early 

(Continued on Page 2)

The day you’ve been waiting for 
is this Sunday, June 4. It’s the date 
of the second annual Center picnic 
at the Center’s North Windham 
Day Camp on Sebago Lake.

There's a big committee working 
under Chairman Doc Henry Pollard 
to make the affair at least as good 
as last year’s — and you remember 
what a gala affair that was!

How To Reach Camp
Take Forest Avenue to Morrill’s 

Corner, turn left on Route 302 to 
Boody’s Corner. Turn left, go 
four-tenths of a mile, turn right 
on basin road, proceed seven­
tenths of a mile, bearing right 
at end of road.
There are committees on ar­

rangements, committees on refresh­
ments, waterfront committee, prize 
committee, reservations committee, 
sports committee and even a com­
mittee on parking.

Everybody will have something to 
do — especially eat.

Remember what happened last 
year?

(Continued on Page 8)

Harold Potter
Is Re-elected

Harold Potter was re-elected pres­
ident of the Jewish Community 
Center Wednesday, May 31, at a 
meeting at which six carnations 
were presented.

Other officers re-elected were:
Morris Cox, secretary; Maurice 

“Bud” Cohen, Julius Greenstein, 
Mrs. Clarice Shur, Dr. Henry Pol­
lard, Dave Astor, and Abraham 
Seigal, vice presidents.

Lester Willis was elected treasurer 
to succeed Sam Cohen, who will be 
chairman of the finance board.

The carnations were presented to 
Jerry Waxman, Arnold Potter, Sid­
ney Lerman, Mrs. B. James Cohen, 
and Morris Cox for their efforts in 
making Center Workshop’s original 

(Continued on Page 7)
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Thirty To All
Thirty to all means the end of 

the day’s work in newspaper jar­
gon. It means the end of another 
season to the editors of the Center 
Bulletin.

The editors take this opportun­
ity to say thanks to everyone who 
contributed — news, photographs 
or effort — to produce the Center 
publication this season, and to the 
Center executive and office staffs 
for their generous aid.

Mazel Tov
To Mr. and Mrs. Jack Cinamon 

on their marriage on Sunday, May 
28. Mrs. Cinamon is the former Miss 
Mollie Schwartz, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Max Cook. Jack is the son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Cinamon.

To Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Kuvent 
on their marriage Saturday night, 
May 27. Mrs. Kuvent is the former 
Shirley Astor, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Nathan Astor. Arnold is the 
son of Mr. and Mrs. John Kuvent.

Thanks
We deeply appreciate the splendid 

cooperation of the State Engraving 
Company for its service in promptly 
providing the picture cuts for the 
Bulletin. The firm’s entire staff 
merits our thanks.

Staff and Editors

COVEBAGE IS KEY TO
CAMPAIGN SUCCESS 

Have you covered 
all your cards?

Jewish Federation

Center Leaders For 1950-51

Left to right, seated—Mrs. Barnett I. Shur, vice pres.; Harold T. 
Potter, pres.; Abraham Seigal, vice pres.; Maurice “Bud” Cohen, 
vice pres. Standing—Morris Cox, sec.; Dr. Henry Pollard,
vice pres.; Julius Greenstein, vice pres.; Dave Astor, vice pres.; 

and Lester Willis, treas.

Troop 104
In place of our regular Scout 

meeting Monday night, we celebrat­
ed our fourth birthday by having a 
bang-up party to which we invited 
boys as special guests. We played 
games, danced, sang and had deli­
cious refreshments. Novel decora­
tions added to the festivity of the 
occasion. Flowers and a cake deco­
rated with “Happy Birthday” were 
the centerpiece of the table. Every­
one had a wonderful time!

In appreciation of all Mrs. Cohen 
and Mrs. Modes have done to make 
this year a very happy one for us 
in Scouting, we presented them with 
a gift.

Mrs. Rose Loew and Mr. Sam 
Cohen were special guests.

LINDA ELOWITCH,
Scribe

Hy Wolotsky Is Speaker 
At Young Adult Conclave

Hy Wolotsky, Director of Activi­
ties at the Center, will be the prin­
cipal speaker at the Conference of 
New England Young Adult Councils 
at Birch toft, Jaffrey, New Hamp­
shire on June 17 and 18. The theme 
of the conference will be “What 
Makes Young Adult Groups Click?”

A series of panel discussions will 
be held on Hy’s address and will 
cover such sections of his speech as 
“What Are the Characteristics of 
the Young Adult?”, “What Part 
Does Effective Planning Play In 
Successful Programming?”, and 
“What Activities Interest Young 
Adults?”

The conclave will start Saturday

FRANCES DAVIS NEW YEAR’S

BULLETIN HEAD

(Continued from Page 1) 

founders her energy and enthusiasm 
have kept pace with the Center’s 
progress. She can always be relied 
upon to do a noteworthy job.”

In accepting the appointment 
Frances stated “that it is a pleasure 
and an honor to be selected as 
chairman of the New Year’s Bulle­
tin. I shall call upon many of last 
year’s leaders to assist me in my 
task and I know I can rely upon 
the cooperation of all of you.” Mrs. 
Davis further stated that she and 
her committee will start functioning 
in the very near future.

Best wishes and good luck to you, 
Frances!

night with a dinner and a dance 
social. Hy will make his address 
after breakfast Sunday morning. It 
will be followed by the panel dis­
cussions. Lunch and a recreation 
period will conclude the conference 
activities.

Billy Branz, program chairman of 
the 341 Club, will attend the con­
ference as the Portland represen­
tative.

The Brockton, Mass. Young Adult 
Council will be the host committee 
for the conclave and promises a 
“bang-up” social and entertainment 
on Saturday night, as well as a gen­
erally good time.

By N. MARK COOPER
Drag those dear parents down to 

the Parents’ Night combined with 
the annual Center Youth Banquet 
and Dance which will climax a year 
of that organization’s most success­
ful activities. Dorothy Ann Bern­
stein is general chairman, aided by 
Barbara and Esther Sohn, chair­
men of refreshments, Faye Levin­
sky, program chairman, Jo Silver- 
man, decorations, and Martin Burke, 
master of ceremonies.

The Banquet part will begin at 
6:30, Wednesday evening, June 7, 
when we shall all enjoy a delicious 
meat supper. After the smoke, 
dishes, and speeches are cleared, 
there will be entertainment by Mrs. 
Joseph Lyons and Frances Silver, 
speakers; Mark Cooper, prophesies; 
Last Will and Testament by Judy 
Venner; and music by Hy Wolotsky 
and his favorite juke box.

Don’t forget, parents, we want to 
see you; and the price of the whole 
wonderful evening will be 75c. You 
may reserve places for the banquet 
and dance (what a shindig it’s going 
to be!) by calling Norman Finberg 
at 2-3810.

This is the last Center Youth col­
umn your columnist will write. 
Goodbye, everybody. Miss my won­
derful wit? (Ed. Note; Only half.)

Mazel Tov
To Mr. and Mrs. Carl Jacobs upon 

the Bar Mitzvah of their son, Ed­
ward Goldman.
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With this final issue of the Bulle­
tin we would like to take the year 
in review, say a word of the present, 
and gaze in the crystal ball for the 
future.

The Volleyball program started 
out slowly, and finally reached its 
peak with the New England Volley­
ball Tournament which Portland 
hosted. The Lynn team which won 
the Tournament was given a stiff 
fight by the locals before going 
down to defeat. The Portland sec­
ond team left sooner.

Basketball enjoyed its biggest 
year since pre-war days. The Vars­
ity was a member of the revived 
City League, and split with old 
rivals, Portland Boys Club and the 
YMCA, in battles reminiscent of 
days gone by. New names Ray 
Bicknell, Sam Kaklegian, Vic Maria, 
and Billy Edes joined old standbys 
Sonny Reuben, Bunky Fink, Al 
Offenberg, Hank Gilbert. The boys 
won 16 of the 25 games played dur­
ing the year. Only one Senior played 
with the Intermediate and B’s this 
year as the “old men” were playing 
for the High Schools. The A’s re­
united for two games at the end of 
the year which they naturally won. 
Playing their last for the A’s were 
Maurice Weisman, Phil Nectow, 
Dave Mclko, and Jerry Sutton.

This was also a banner year for 
local boys competing in High School 
athletics. Dave Molko and Jerry 
Carp were on the Deering Varsity 
football team, Harold Loew quarter- 
backed the Purple JV’s, and Dave 
Lewis played for the Deering Frosh. 
Dave Redmond was the only repre­
sentative on the Portland team. In 
basketball Molko gained a starting 
berth while Phil Nectow also played. 
Loew and Lewis again represented 
the Deering JV’s and Frosh. Red­
mond and Weisman played on the 
Portland High State Championship 
team. In swimming, Paul Royte 
captained the Deering team, while 
Mel Lerman was a member of the 
Portland team that won State, New 
England, and National honors. Har­
vey Levine was a consistent point 
winner on the Portland cross­
country, indoor and outdoor track 
teams. Dave Redmond is way out 
front in strikeouts in the Telegram 
League while pitching for Portland. 
Dave Lewis is a member of the Deer­
ing Freshman team. The Center’s 
influence was even felt in the Gram­
mar Schools where Alan and Joe 
Palais were on Jack Junior’s 
Championship basketball squad, 
Mike Ross on the runner-up Lincoln 
Jr. team, and Sid Doughty on the 
Butler outfit. Doughty also played 
on Butler’s Championship volleyball 
team as well as Championship base­
ball team. Sid won the Butler foul 
shooting title.

The Center softball teams went 
through the practice round unde­
feated, only to stumble when the

Portland Hebrew School Announces
2 Awards Donated by Mrs. Dorfman

Left to right—Esther Greenwald, Wilma Webber, Sandra Godfrey, 
and Beryl Kates.

The Portland Hebrew School 
wishes to announce that two new 
awards have been added to those 
which will be awarded to outstand­
ing students on the night of the 
Bas Mitzvah Celebration, Monday, 
June 12.

These awards, which will be made 
annually, have been donated by 
Mrs. Pauline Dorfman. The first, in 
memory of Rebecca and Louis Hel- 
font, will be awarded to either the 
Bas Mitzvah girl, or girl in the 
highest class, who is continuing, and 
plans to continue her Hebrew edu­
cation. The second, in memory of 
Samuel Dorfman, will be awarded to 
the child who has shown the best 
progress during the year.

Wilma Webber’s Bas Mitzvah ad- 

regular season started. The JV’s lost 
their game, 11-9, while the first had 
the dubious distinction of being the 
only Center team ever to lose a 
game by forfeit. Their future still 
looks bright, however, as the boys 
at Maine will be home very shortly.

There is no reason to fear that 
the Center won’t be heard from 
again next season with boys like 
Lewis, Loew, Redmond, Jerry Fine- 
berg, Bobby Meserve, Lenny Nelson, 
Carp, Ross, and the cousins Palais 
still around.

And so until next Fall, goodby 
and good luck to all our loyal 
readers. 

dress will be on “The Jewish Holi­
days” instead of “Prayer.”

The following twelve boys, who 
were Bar Mitzvah since September, 
and who were all prepared by Mr. 
Jack Weinstein, will be presented 
with books by the Ladies’ Auxiliary 
of the School:

David Ber, Bernard Cope, David 
Fenton, Leonard Fink, Sidney Gel­
ler, Stuart Goldberg, Marvin Gold­
blatt, Edward Goldman, David Hoff­
man, Benjamin Nemon, Bernard 
Simon, and David Weisberg.

The following books were chosen:
A History of the Jews by Grayzel; 

A History of the Jewish People 
by Marx & Margolis; Pathways 
Through the Bible by Cohen; Theo­
dore Herzl—A Biography by Bein.

Registration for the 1950-51 school 
year will begin on June 1, and con­
tinue through June 15. All who are 
interested are urged to call 3-0693 
immediately.

Mazel Tov
To Mr. and Mrs. Isaac Ber on the 

Bar Mitzvah of their son, David, 
on Saturday, June 3rd.

PERSONALIZED STATIONERY and NAPKINS 
GREETING CARDS and GIFT WRAPS

ALL OCCASIONS

Call - - Lillian Shulman Cutler
Telephone 4-8754

Cub Pack Holds 
Picnic June 11

Cub Pack 6, the Center’s younger 
Scouts, will hold a picnic on Peaks 
Island as its final meeting for this 
season.

Details as to where to assemble 
and what gear to bring along will 
be announced in a letter which will 
be sent to all Cubs next week.

In the event of rain, the meeting 
will be held at the Center. In the 
event it rains on June 4, however, 
and the Center Picnic is postponed 
to June 11, a new date will be set 
for the Cub Pack meeting.

In charge of the picnic arrange­
ments are Ben Mestetsky, Cubmas­
ter, and the Den Mothers, Mrs. Earl 
Brand and Mrs. Gerald A. Slosberg.

THE KEY TO SUCCESS 
IS IN YOUR POCKET?

Have you covered 
all your cards?

Jewish Federation

Mazel Tov
To Mr. and Mrs. Mike Rosencranz 

on their marriage on Sunday, May 
28. Mrs. Rosencranz is the former 
Miss Sylvia Astor, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Max Astor.

THEY’RE WAITING
FOR YOUR CALL
Have you covered 

all your cards?
Jewish Federation

Get Well
All of us wish Mrs. Percy Albling, 

who is recuperating at the Maine 
General Hospital a speedy and com­
plete recovery.

WANTED
UPRIGHT PIANO 

FOR THE 
CENTER DAY CAMP 

Please call the Center Office 
if you care to donate one for 
this worthy project!

Room To Let
Home Privileges 

Business Woman or Couple 
TEL. 2-1069

Call before 8:30 a.m. or 2:30 p.m.
MRS. MILDRED LAMPER, 

119 Sherman Street
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Here Are Some Highlights Of Life At

7. Center Women’s Club Children’s Chanukah Party1. Preparations for Yom Kippur Dance
2. One of Center’s Softball Teams
3. Center Float in Community Chest parade
4. Camera Club Booth at 341 Club Festival
5. Center Youth Co-presidents for 1950-1951

8. Center Sunday School Seder Party
9. Girl Scouts Valentine Party

10. Arts and Crafts Group at Jamboree
11. Women’s Race at Center Picnic

6. Scene in Center Youth Musical Show 12. American Revolution Scene During Day Camp
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The Community Center In 1949-1950

1. One of Center’s 1949-1950 Carnation Winners
2. Women’s Arts and Crafts Class
3. Center Women’s Club Officers for 1950-1951
4. Operations Clean-up at Day Camp
5. Scene from Workshop Production “Claudia”
6. Center Orchestra in Rehearsal

7. Center Women’s Club Carnation Winners
8. Center’s Book and Gift Shop Display
9. “Buddy System” swimming at Day Camp

10. Israel Scene in Workshop Musical “Front and Center”
11. Dancing School Recital
12. Part of Audience at Lecture and Forum Series
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Hadassah Lists Committees; 
H-Day Is Scheduled Monday

The final meeting of the year for 
Portland Chapter of Hadassah was 
held recently at the Center. Harold 
Nelson outdid himself as installing 
officer and speaker. We may add 
(smugly) that we sincerely agree 
with everything he said about this 
wonderful organization.

Officers installed are: President, 
Mrs. Morris Cox; First Vice Presi­
dent, Mrs. Ephraim Bennett; Sec­
ond Vice President, Mrs. Ben Yor- 
mack; Third Vice President, Mrs. 
Sidney Carnam; Recording Secre­
tary, Mrs. Myer Weisman; Corres­
ponding Secretary, Mrs. A. H. Gins­
burg; Treasurer, Mrs. Irving Roth­
stein; and Financial Secretary, Mrs. 
Maurice Levine.

Mrs. Leo Cohen and Mrs. Edward 
Jaffee were presented the Golden 
Book Certificates for the year, and 
Mrs. Ephraim Bennett the special 
carnation award for the outstanding 
chairman of the year. Mrs. Ralph 
Ross made the presentations.

The Executive Board includes:
Program, Mrs. Ephraim Bennett; 

Membership, Mrs. Ben Yormack and 
Mrs. Herbert Sterns; Senior and 
Junior Relations, Mrs. Sidney Car­
num; H.M. O., Mrs. Herman Hirsh; 
Youth Aliyah, Mrs. Maurice Gleck- 
man; Child Welfare, Mrs. Joseph 
Taylor; Jewish National Fund, Mrs. 
David Cutler and Mrs. Herman 
Davidson; Palestine Supplies, Mrs. 
Max Cope; Education, Mrs. Maurice 
Packet; Publicity, Mrs. Simon J. Le­
vine; Radio, Mrs. Stacy Baum; 
American Affairs, Mrs. David Ros- 
engard; Tourist, Mrs. Leo Cohen; 
Bulletin (Hadassah Bulletin), Mrs. 
Leo Cohen, Mrs. Melvin Jacobson; 
Business and Professional, Mrs. 
Daniel Singer.

Thrift Shop, Mrs. Ben Brilliant 
and Mrs. Samuel Goldfarb; Trees, 
Mrs. Joseph R. Schatz; Baby trees 
and cards, Mrs. Harry Geller; Happy 
Day Fund, Mrs. Sam Shulman; 
Choral Group, Mrs. Sidney Levine; 
Special Affairs, Mrs. Edward Jaffe; 
Fund Raising and Co-ordination, 
Mrs. Sam Kates; Transportation, 
Mrs. Russell Bornstein; Hospitality, 
Mrs. Max Millstein; Chapter Corre­
spondence, Mrs. William Schultz; 
Life Membership, Mrs. Arnold Good­
man; Re-enrollment, Mrs. Max 
Mersky; Telephone, Mrs. Herman 
Gershenson; Advisors, Mrs. Abe Si­
monds, Mrs. Ben Troen and Mrs. 
Ralph Ross.

Before an organization can close 
for the season it is necessary to 
reduce the number of unpaid bills, 
so Hadassah is having H-DAY this 
coming Monday. All members who 
owe dues will please have it ready 
so when our committee calls on you, 
we can mark you paid in full for 
the year. Members who will be out 
on Monday are Mrs. Arnold Good­
man, Mrs. Joseph R. Schatz, Mrs. 
Max Mersky, Mrs. Max Cope, Mrs. 
Irving Rothstein, Mrs. Joseph Tay­
lor, Mrs. Herman Gershenson, Mrs. 

Sidney Levine, Mrs. Leo Cohen, 
and Mrs. Simon Levine. Please 
co-operate.

At last — Portland Chapter 
of Hadassah and Council of Jewish 
Women have THE THRIFT SHOP 
and are planning to open it on or 
around June 15.

Chairman for Council is Mrs. Max 
Fleischer, and for Hadassah, Mrs. 
Ben Brilliant and Mrs. Sam Gold­
farb. Their committees will be an­
nounced shortly. Folks, this is a big 
step in the right direction. When 
two such dynamic organizations are 
working together only the best can 
result — but we need your help. We 
ask you to please save your wrap­
ping paper and string, your hangers, 
your discarded furniture, clothes, 
books, and what ever else you can 
give us. Watch the newspapers. An­
swer your phone when it rings, it 
will perhaps be one of the hard 
working committee calling to see 
what you have to give us. Save ev­
erything you think we can use, and 
for more information call our chair­
man, our presidents, our executive 
board. This is a business venture— 
the first of its kind ever attempted 
by us, and if we are to succeed, we 
must have your help. There is a 
great need for volunteers who can 
give an hour or two for this very 
interesting work— (you will get an 
education there, we promise you), 
so please call us if you think you 
can co-operate.

We have rented a place on Fed­
eral Street. We are planning to 
have a pick up day, June 11. Be 
sure to be ready for us. We are 
looking for a paid worker for five 
days a week, short hours, with 
plenty of relief. If you are inter­
ested or know somebody who is, 
please contact Mrs. Morris Cox, 
Tel. 2-4124.

DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE

(Continued from Page 1)
Since Hy Wolotsky, our Activities Director, has joined our professional 

staff, we have been able to broaden the base of the young-adult and 
teen-age programs. Hy has many new plans and ideas for these members 
for the coming season.

At this time I would like to especially extend my heartiest thanks to 
Earl Aronson, our editor, who has been most faithful in editing and 
compiling every issue of the BULLETIN for the past two years. Our 
deepest appreciation is also extended to the other members of the staff 
who contributed their share in making our BULLETIN an attractive one.

Until next fall when we start with our enlarged New Year’s Bulletin, 
I say, many thanks and a very pleasant summer . . .

We look forward to seeing and serving you at the Center in the fall. 
Cordially,

VICTOR H. TAYLOR 
Executive Director 
Jewish Community Center

Political Advertisement

We endorse the re-election of:

DANIEL C. McDONALD

Snooze
This is adieu, farewell, goodbye, 

ariverderchnie, auf wiedersehen, 
and Shalom. We’re taking leave 
of you for the summer, (in print 
only). We’ve loved writing this 
column, but if more of you want to 
see yourselves in print, make your­
selves seen and heard more often at 
the CENTER next fall. The plans 
for next year’s program are so 
promising that we are sure each 
and every one of you will find some 
activity of interest, the small fry 
included.

We’re busting out of our dungar­
ees in anticipation of the Center 

(Continued on Page 8)

Geo. W. Hamm 
& Son

LOCAL and LONG DISTANCE
MOVING

Telephone 4-3623

FOR COUNTY ATTORNEY

Signed:

ISRAEL BERNSTEIN

EDWARD BERMAN

I. EDWARD COHEN

IRVING ROTHSTEIN

SAUL SHERIFF

BARNETT I. SHUR
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FOTO FAN

DONALD CRITCHLEY

Our sincere thanks to Donald 
Critchley, whose fine ability with 
his camera brought you most of the 
photographs appearing in the 1949- 
1950 Bulletin.

SPECIAL FOR THIS WEEK
PLAIN: • SKIRTS

• SWEATERS
• SPORT SHIRTS

Any 3 for $1.00
“COLOR BRIGHT” DRY CLEANED 

BEAUTIFULLY REFINISHED 
NO FINER DRY CLEANING AT ANY PRICE

Announcing Our NEW LOW PRICE
ON LAUNDERED SHIRTS

• SNOWWHITE WASHED \
• CAREFULLY FINISHED 1
• BUTTONS REPLACED f
• COLLARS TURNED FREE (
• FREE REPAIRS \
• BOXED /

ALL AT NO EXTRA

3 for 50c
CHARGE

AT ANY OF OUR STORES
OR

For FREE Pick-up and Delivery
CALL 3-4741

Ideal Cleansers and
Launderers Inc.

HAROLD POTTER RE-ELECTED
(Continued from Page 1) 

musical revue, “Front and Center,” 
a great success. Mrs. Lerman ac­
cepted for Sidney, who could not be 
present.

Earl Aronson was given a carna­
tion for his editorship of the Center 
Bulletin.

Ethel Sacknoff, president of 
i Workshop, reported on the thea­
trical group’s final production of the 

i season. She praised the efforts of 
the 95 members who participated.

The board decided to hold its 
June meeting on the 14th at a place 
to be announced.

In taking office for his second 
term, President Potter said:

“Our public relations have been 
extremely good because of the men 
and women surrounding the presi­
dent.

Be a guest at your own party

Charles
Catering Service 

No party too large or too small 
COMPLETE HORS D'OEUVRES 

PARTY IN YOUR HOME 
Starting at $1.00 per person 

Consult Charles B. Wax 
CALL HARRISON 124

“I take off my hat to Victor 
Taylor. He has taken a big burden 
from the president’s shoulders.”

He also spoke highly of the work 
of Hy Wolotsky, activities director 
and to the rest of the Center staff 
“who have been responsible for a 
good deal of the improvements you 
have wanted for so long.”

“The vice presidents have assumed 
a great deal of responsibility and 
have done a fine job.”

“I am honored that you have seen 
fit to re-elect me to this high office.”

Dave Astor proposed that the 
Center provide a more fitting and 
better placed memorial to the city’s 
Jewish war veterans. A committee 
will confer with representatives of 
the JWV Post.

President Potter greeted new 
members of the board and associate 
members. Some of the new asso­
ciated board members are Maurice 
Davis, James B. Ross, Mrs. Louis 
(Selma) Bernstein, Charles (atty.) 
Cohen, Mrs. Shepard Cutler, and 
Mrs. Louis Drogin.

Harold Nelson reported that there 
are 127 members of the Godfrey 
Memorial fund for the Day Camp. 
He said he hoped to raise it to 150.

Dave Astor reported on the Day 
Camp and plans for this year’s ac­
tivities. Frieda Schilling reported on 
Center Youth, saying that Youth’s 
newspaper had received fine praise 
throughout New England Centers.

Bud Cohen reported on member­
ship. He said Irving Small will be 
membership chairman, who will be 
assisted by a volunteer group.

Zeke Rich reported on “Operations 
Cleanup” and expressed a desire 
that another cleanup day be desig­
nated.

Other reports were by Dr. Henry 
Pollard, on the Center Picnic; 
and Barney Shur on the Com­
munity Chest.

TUNE IN
Hear O Israel

STATION W C S H
Every Sunday 9:15-9:45 AM.

I
 We Cordially Invite You

to attend

Our Preview Showing
NOW 
of the

NEW 1951 KAISER
I: at
;■ Our Kaiser-Frazer Show Room

GRAND TRUNK GARAGE
;• 73 India St., Portland

BEN “Deems Taylor” ZOLOV

I shed the tears of a mouse when 
I learned that this issue of the Cen­
ter Bulletin would be the last one 
until the fall season. One of the 
greatest thrills of the week was 
beating the Monday night dead-line.

The members of the Center Con­
cert Orchestra will be scattered far 
and wide for the summer. Many of 
the younger set will continue with 
their musical efforts at special 
camps. We expect to lose a few of 
our talented musicians, who will be 
enroute to college careers next fall. 
After pleading with some bashful 
players the past few months, I hope 
that the depleted ranks will be ade­
quately filled when the Baton is 
raised at our opening rehearsal in 
October.

Clinton Graffam, our conductor, 
will deserve a well earned rest. I 
can picture him during the hot 
summer months, relaxing on his 
front porch in Peaks Island, facing 
the Atlantic brine, with bare feet 
swinging in unison over the white 
capped waves — keeping tune with 
the salty notes.

So, I close wishing my faithful 
readers a healthy and happy sum­
mer, and hope —
“That the pleasant months from 

June,
Will keep us all afresh “In Tune.”

Thanks
Mrs. Mildred Lamper wishes to 

thank Rabbi Bekritsky, all the or­
ganizations, friends and relatives 
for their thoughtfulness during her 
late husband’s illness.

FUNLAND
Amusement Park 

YORK BEACH, MAINE 
Rides, Games, and Other Attrac­
tions. Flan your outings and 
picnics in our Free Picnic Groves 

with Fireplaces.
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CENTER’S SECOND ANNUAL

PICNIC IS SUNDAY

(Continued from Page 1)
There was a treasure hunt, volley­

ball for youngsters and interme­
diates, horseshoe pitching, novelty 
events, an egg and spoon race for 
men, a clothespin race for women, 
a tissue paper race for men and 
women, a three-legged race for 
children, a tug of war for men, a 
feather race for women, a cigarette 
and match race for men and boys, 
a balloon race for boys, girls and 
women, dashes for boys and girls 
and a pie eating contest for all sizes 
and shapes and sexes.

DR. HENRY POLLARD

The starting point for the trek to 
the Day Camp will be the Commun­
ity Center. The time is 9:45 a.m. 
Prizes will be awarded shortly be­
fore the close of the program.

The Committee helping Doc Pol­
lard includes Bud Cohen, Harry 
Van Dernoot, Donald Critchley, 
Dave Astor, Cuddy Cohen, Golden 
and Earl Aronson, Dr. Cy Briggs, 
Rita Willis, Harold and Gladys 
Potter, Bill Slade, Phil Rosen, Carl 
Webber, Zeke Rich, Arnold Good­
man, Irving Small, Dave Novick, Ed 
Sacknoff, Ralph Lamport, Jules 
Greenstein, Myron Barnstone, Sonny 
Reuben, and Dean Silverman.

GEFILTE SNOOZE
(Continued from Page 6)

Annual Picnic. Can hardly wait for 
the Pie Eating Contest, and the egg 
throwing games. (How many of you 
remember the scrambled egg adorn­
ment one certain person received 
last year?) Pack plenty of lunch 
folksies—dig into your deep freeze 
Dorothy Sandler for those delect­
able blintzes, and haul out those 
midget salomies Newell Potter, and 
bring along your delicious apple 
strudel Gertrude Gordon, and tote 
along your famous jelly roll Frances 
Davis, and how about your mouth­
watering cheese pie Francis Elo- 
witch?

Wasn’t it grand to see the teach­
ers recognized last Thursday eve­
ning at one of the most outstanding 
affairs held in our Center . . . the 
testimonial dinner honoring Clara 
Soule for 48 years of teaching and 
serving her fellowman beyond her 
regular call of duty. Our own Peggy 
Bernstein, as usual, did herself 
proud as toastmistress of the eve­
ning. Many of Miss Soule’s former 
pupils, who are now among all walks 
of life, teachers, ministers, lawyers, 
etc., etc., came to pay this noble lady 
homage . . . among them Prof. Jim- , 
mie Abramson, and Gert Troen, who 
spoke from the heart, as she gener­
ally does when she paid tribute to 
Miss Soule’s work in connection 

| with the foreign born. The marvel 
| that is America was amply demon­
strated by the many people of dif­
ferent nationalities who all spoke 
so sincerely and gratefully of 
their association with Miss Soule. 
(Throughout the evening, there was 
hardly a dry eye anywhere.)

We of the Center are very lucky 
. . . there is one fellow we know 
who works unobtrusively and un­
pretentiously. Everyone loves him 
and he gets things done in his own

quiet and unassuming way. Young 
and old alike admire and look up 
to him ... we salute you, Vic Taylor.

Have a pleasant summer everyone, 
keep well, be happy, and get rested.

THE COMMUNITY FOOD CENTRE
75 Middle Street

(Next to S. Blumenthal Butcher Shop)

F eaturing - - -
THE FINEST IN SMOKED FISH

FROM NEW YORK:
Large Whitefish — Butter Fish — Sturgeon 

Nova Scotia Lox
•

Home Made Potato Salad and Cole Slaw
•

Morrison & Schiff Products and 
Isaac Gellis N. Y. Delicatessen

•
National Creamery Products

FRESH FRUITS AND VEGETABLES

A Complete Line of Monarch Dietetic Canned Foods

Free Delivery - - Phone 4-0247

Wanted Singers
WANTED MALE SINGERS 

FOR HIGH HOLIDAYS
For Information Phone 2-2226

For the best Buy 
BUY

None - Better 
BEVERAGES

•
RICHER - FINER

TASTIER
•

Full Quarts

Extra Glassful 
in each bottle

DON'T BE LATE!!
Call 2-6611 for I Call 3-1711 for
TOWN TAXI TOWN TAXI 

TIME I SERVICE
Ce-Owner — BARNEY ZADE

CLEAN AND STORE YOUR 
FURS AND WINTER GARMENTS 

AT
OUR NEW LOW PRICE

We Luster Clean
• GLAZE
• MOTH PROTECT
• REVITALIZE
• FREE MINOR REPAIRS
• INSURED FOR $100.00 

2% for additional valuation

FUR COATS FOR $5.95 

CLOTH COATS FOR $2.00
• INSURED FOR $50 

2% for additional valuation

No Finer Fur Cleaning at any Price
AT ANY OF OUR STORES 

OR
For FREE Pick-up and Delivery 

CALL 3-4741

Ideal Cleansers and 
Launderers Inc.


